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1. Scope 
ExMC(Melbourne/WG4)08A Published to capture verbal report.

This report covers the activities of ExMCWG04: Technical Reference Group for Assessment of ExCBs and ExTLs for consideration at the ExMC meeting to be held in Melbourne, Australia from 3 to 4 September 2009.
It covers the period since the last ExMC meeting held in Paris, France in 2008.   
2. Changes to the Working Group
There were no changes to the WG during the period.
3. New assessors
The WG has received two applications during the period. These were from John Allen from United Kingdom and John Waudby from Australia.  Both applications were reviewed by WG4 and recommended for acceptance.  ExMC voted to accept both applications by correspondence.

There are no pending applications.

4. Lead Assessor

Thierry Houeix from INERIS commenced training to become a lead assessor during the period.
5. IECEx Website

During the year the IECEx website was updated to include the new assessors. 
6. Revision of OD003 IECEx Assessment Procedures
A further draft revision of OD003 IECEx Assessment Procedures (Part 2) was produced to take account of discussions in Paris.  This is now in two parts: Part 1 – Appointment of Assessors, and Part 2 – Assessment and Surveillance of ExCBs and ExTLs.  The revised part 1 has been issued. Part 2 will be discussed in the ExMC.
7. ExCBs - Possible need for a Committee
The WG has been considering the question raised during training in the Paris meeting about the possible need for a committee to meet the requirements of ISO/IEC Guide 65. I meeting of those members of WG4 attending the meetings in Melbourne was help and they have proposed the following two stage approach for consideration by ExMC:

1. To mandate the application of the IAF Guide which would put a stronger emphasis on the need to have a committee, and to develop some guidelines of what ExCBs must demonstrate if they do not have a committee.

2. Agree for WG4 to re-evaluate the situation once ISO/IEC 17065 has been published and at that time to revise the guidelines if necessary.  

8. Assessor Review Day
An afternoon to cover assessor review was held in the IECEx meetings in Melbourne on Monday, 31 August 2009.  In accordance with OD003-1, assessors are expected to attend a review at least once every two years and those who do not meet these requirements may be removed from the Assessor panel.
There are now a number of assessors who have not attended the required reviews as required above.  Hence, it will be necessary to decided on an appropriate course of action.  One option may be to initially warn all assessors of this requirement, and to request an explanation and future intentions from those who have not attended the required reviews. Based on the results fo this it may be necessary to drop some assessors from the panel.  Guidance is be sought from ExMC on this matter.
9. Conclusion

I would like to take this opportunity to thank the panel members and all the assessors for their work in the past year.
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